SJCPOA

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 27, 2007

President Rich Evans called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

PRESENT

President:


Rich Evans

Vice President:

Paul Brennan

Treasurer:


Travis Rowe

Secretary:


La Tosha Walden





Directors




Heather Fontes

Susan Guzman





Jaime Grant



MINUTES

Minutes were approved for August 15, September 20, and October 24, 2007.

REPORTS FROM:

· President, Rich Evans – No report

· Vice President, Paul Brennan – Board of Supervisor, Ken Vogel suggested that they are looking for volunteers at the Community Center in Thorton, CA., or any other type of support.  Paul will see if Vogel can come to the next General membership that he is available for question and answer. Lodi Community Center is also doing a food & clothes drive.  Paul will follow-up and find out what they need and possibly make a donation.

· Treasurer, Travis Rowe – Paul made motion and Evans seconded to approve the treasurer report.

Old Business

· Rich purchased the software for the SJCPOA website.

· Susan will send final copy of the member concerns/issues form via email to all Board members.

· November 27, 2007 elections will be held in the break room from 11-1:00 pm Susan, La Tosha and Paul will stay after work to tally the votes.

· Travis will reserve slots for the Internal Affairs training in February.

· Paul gave update on Joint Labor Management Conference (JLMC).  

1. San Joaquin County thinking about going with Hartford to do Medical retirement plan individually.

2. Rich has concerns about the County not being specific where our money is being held.

3. The Association would like a date to meet with the County if we do not hear from them in December.

· Paul and Travis attended the PORAC conference in Palm Springs. 

1. PORAC is considering giving Orange County money to help fight the battle vs. Moorlock & Richmond campaign against 3% @ 50. 

2. Overall rating of conference, Five STARS! It was a great networking tool, were able to meet a lot of people.

New Business

· No commitment from any of the Board members to attend the SCOPO meeting scheduled for December in Bakersfield.

· Travis – The Richmond Initiative – All public employees in the same retirement system at the same rate 25% paid by Public employees and 75% is the growth of the fund.  Dave French’s opinion, is that we should hold out and see what PERS is going to do.  One advantage in having so many Associations on board, is to help drive down administrative costs.  PERS hopes to decide within 6 months, if they are even going to have a trust.
· Christmas Party prizes – will wait on purchasing prizes until we have a head count.

· SCOPO meetings, discussed what the reimbursements will include wages, mileage, meals 2 rooms/same sex will share.  Rich motion, Paul second. 

· Heather will tell SCOPO we are interested about hosting a meeting for 2008.  

· Rich explained that we need to draft a clarification letter for those PO’s volunteering at the hall, to inform them they are working under the Hall’s Use of Force Policy.  Probation Officers that are assigned to work at the hall will work under Probation Officer’s Use of Force policy.

· The Website license was renewed for the next 2 years.

· Discussed sending at least 2 Board members to funerals of fellow officers.

Next Board meeting to be held: 12/08/2007 Special Budget meeting at 0900 hours at Adult Probation and 12/13/2007 at 1730 hours at Michaels Pizza.

